
BELTS/MSC/PROC/MP/2024 1A 
MEDICINAL PRODUCTS (BATCH 1A) 

NO. ITEM DESCRIPTION UOM 
ESTIMATE
D ANNUAL 

USAGE 

BUFFER 
STOCK 

REQUIRED 

PACKING / 
PRESENTATION 

PACK SIZE SHELF LIFE 
DELIVERY 
PERIOD 

1 

Alprazolam 0.25mg 
oral solid preparation 
preferably scored 
tablet (to provide 
artwork of box and 
digital picture of drug 
in the event unable 
to submit physical 
sample) 

Tablet 
1,700 x 

10's 

5% of 
Estimated 

Annual Usage 

Blister pack of 10’s 
per strip preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be oriented centrally 

 10's  

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

2 

Amoxycillin (as 
Trihydrate) 
125mg/5ml oral 
powder for 
reconstitution 

Bottle 20000 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

60ml bottle in 
individual box 
preferred. Preference 
will be given to 
suppliers quoting 
item where the name 
and strength of the 
product appears over 
each unit or centrally 
oriented.  

60ml 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

3 
Cefoperazone 1gm 
Injection 

Vial 60 x 25's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Vials in individual box 
or pack preferred.  

25's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

4 

Clozapine 25mg oral 
solid preparation 
preferably scored 
tablet 

Tablet 550 x 50's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Blister pack of 10’s 
per strip preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 

50's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 



NO. ITEM DESCRIPTION UOM 
ESTIMATE
D ANNUAL 

USAGE 

BUFFER 
STOCK 

REQUIRED 

PACKING / 
PRESENTATION 

PACK SIZE SHELF LIFE 
DELIVERY 
PERIOD 

quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be oriented centrally 

provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

subsequent order 
ex-stock 

5 
Co-Trimoxazole 
96mg/ml injection x 
5ml 

Injection 100 x 10's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Bottle in individual 
box preferred.  

10's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

6 
Denosumab 60mg/ml 
solution for injection 
pre-filled syringe 

Prefilled 
syringe 

25 x 1's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Prefilled syringe in 
individual box 
preferred 

1's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

7 

Dexamethasone 
020.1%, Neomycin 
Sulfate 0.35% 
(3500iu/ml) and 
Polymyxin B Sulfate 
(6000iu/ml) eye 
ointment as Maxitrol 
or its equivalent 

Tube  2500 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Individual packed in 
tubes of 3.5g is 
preferred. Preference 
will be given to 
suppliers quoting 
item where the name 
and strength of the 
product appears over 
the commercial pack 
or oriented centrally. 

tube of 3.5g 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 
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8 
Diazoxide 50mg oral 
solid preparation 
preferably tablet 

Tablet 50 x 100's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Blister pack of 10’s 
per strip preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be oriented centrally 

100's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

9 
Ephedrine injection 
30mg/ml  

Ampoule  6,000 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Ampoule in 
individual box 
preferred  

1ml 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

10 
Idarucizumab 
50mg/ml injection 

Vial 5 x 2's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Vial in individual box 
preferred 

2's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 
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11 
Imipenem 500mg 
and Cilastatin 500mg 
injection 

Vial 100 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Each vial in individual 
box preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each unit or centrally 
oriented.  

10's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

12 

Ketamine 50mg/ml 
injection (to provide 
artwork of box and 
digital picture of drug 
in the event unable 
to submit physical 
sample) 

Vial 45 x 10's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Vial in individual box 

preferred 

(to provide artwork 

of box and digital 

picture of drug in the 

event unable to 

submit physical 

sample) 

10's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

13 

Macrogol 3350 
(Polyethylene Glycol / 
PEG) powder sachet 
as Movicol Paediatric 
plain 609g or its 
equivalent 

Sachet 750 x 30's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Commercial packs of 
609g of powder in 
sachets, in boxes of 
30's preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 

30's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 
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the commercial pack 
or oriented centrally. 

14 

Magnesium oxide 
400mg oral solid 
preparation 
preferably tablet 

Tablet 200 x 120's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Blister pack of 10’s 
per strip preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be oriented centrally. 

120's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

15 

Mexiletine 
hydrochloride 100mg 
oral solid preparation 
preferably scored 
tablet 

Tablet 60 x 100's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Blister pack of 10’s 
per strip preferred.  
 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be oriented centrally 

100's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 
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16 
Morphine sulphate 
10mg/5ml oral liquid 
preparation  

Bottle  500 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Bottle in individual 
box preferred  

100ml 
preferred 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

17 Permethrin cream 5% External 500 x 30g 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Individually packed in 
30g tubes preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
the commercial pack 
or oriented centrally. 

30g 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

18 

Pneumococcal 
polysaccharide 
vaccine (single dose) 
for child and adult as 
Pneumovax or its 
equivalent 

Syringe 250 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Prefilled syringe in 
individual box 
preferred 

1's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 
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19 
Prucalopride 2mg 
oral solid preparation 
preferably tablet 

Tablet 150 x 28's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Blister pack of 10’s 
per strip preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be oriented centrally 

28's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

20 
Ritonavir 100mg oral 
solid preparation 
preferably tablet 

Tablet 200 x 30's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Blister packs of 10's 
per strip preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be centrally oriented. 

30's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

21 

Rivaroxaban 20mg 
oral solid preparation 
preferably scored 
tablet 

Tablet 80 x 28's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Blister packs of 10's 
per strip preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be centrally oriented. 

28's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 
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22 

Sirolimus 1mg oral 
solid preparation 
preferably scored 
tablet 

Tablet 40 x 30's 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Blister pack of 10’s 
per strip preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each blister pocket or 
be oriented centrally 

30's 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

23 
Sterile water for 
irrigation 

Bottle 
3,800 x 
1,00ml 

5% of 
Estimated 

Annual Usage 

Bottle in individual 
box preferred.  

1,000ml 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

24 

Sun Block with SPF 50 
lotion (water 
resistant) as Malibu® 
SPF 50 lotion 

External 
1,200 

bottles 

5% of 
Estimated 

Annual Usage 

100ml bottle in 
individual box 
preferred. Preference 
will be given to 
suppliers quoting 
item where the name 
and strength of the 
product appears over 
each unit or centrally 
oriented.  

bottle of 100ml 

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 
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25 
Tropicamide 1% eye 
drop 

Bottle 600 
5% of 

Estimated 
Annual Usage 

Each bottle in 
individual box 
preferred. 
Preference will be 
given to suppliers 
quoting item where 
the name and 
strength of the 
product appears over 
each unit or be 
oriented centrally 

15ml   

Minimum of 2 years’ 
shelf life upon 
receipt. Any period 
less than 2 years to 
provide Letter of 
Undertaking 

First order within 
2 months upon 
receipt of 
purchase order, 
subsequent order 
ex-stock 

 




